
 

Uranium Mining Proposal in Meghalaya Rejected by MoEF 

The 19th Meeting of the Standing Committee of the National Board on 
Wildlife took place today under the chairmanship of Shri Jairam 
Ramesh, MOS(I/C) Environment and Forests. After a detailed 
discussion, the Standing Committee decided to reject a proposal of the 
Department of Atomic Energy for exploratory drilling for uranium in 
Rongcheng Plateau in Balphakram National Park, South Garo Hills 
District of Meghalaya.  

The Standing Committee took this decision keeping in view of the 
sentiments of the local people and a number of representations received 
from local civil society groups, even though the MOS(I/C) E&F admitted 
that the country urgently needs to augment domestic uranium supplies. 
The Standing Committee also discussed a report prepared by one of its 
members—Dr. Asad Rahmani of the Bombay Natural History Society—
on illegal private coal mines around the Balphakram National Park and 
decided to press the state government for the implementation of the 
recommendations contained in this report which include (i) immediate 
ban on all mining and road construction activity within the National 
Park; (ii) strict regulation of all coal mines in Garo Hills and other parts 
of the state; (iii) implementation of proper mining plans which will 
ensure that local people avail the greatest benefit from mining. Dr. 
Rahmani’s report is available on www.moef.nic.in 

The Standing Committee also recalled that the Bombay Natural History 
Society and WWF-India have been asked to conduct a comprehensive 
assessment of the impact of all proposed irrigation and hydel projects in 
the Chambal river basin on river flow and its aquatic life and water 
availability in the river. This assessment is to be completed in 9 months 
time. The necessary orders in this regard have already been issued by the 
MoEF. 
























